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124 State Street 
 
RE: February 2019 HDC   

 
We are submitting documents from an expired approval for 124 State Street.  The design was 

presented by McHenry Architecture and was approved April 13, 2016.   

 

On December 19, 2019, the property was purchased by Portsmouth Strategic Partners.  

 

Because construction at the building was underway but not completed, we and our client were 

believed that the building permit and the HDC approval were still active.  Based on that 

understanding, during the closing process, we submitted an administrative approval for a revision to 

the design. This was approved in December of last year.  We are also submitting those documents 

for your review. 

 

After the closing, we learned that the permit was not active and that we need to reapply for the 

building permit and HDC.   

 

We are attaching 2 files in addition to this summary.  The first is the originally approved package from 

April of 2016 and the second is the administrative approval from December of 2018. 

 

Please contact me if you have any questions.  Thank you! 

 

Juli MacDonald, AIA 

DeStefano Architects 

 

 

 
 


















